

The Q.U.I.L.T. Guild of Northwest Arkansas

Programs	2
Super Saturday	2

Treasurer's 2 Report

Sunshine & 2 Shadows

Board 3 Meeting Minutes

June
Birthdays
bring
treats to
the
meeting.

Newsletter submissions are due by the 15th of each month. Please email all submissions to Melissa Davis at cozydranch@yaho o.com or call 479-957-5424

Bob -Bob-Bobbin' Along...

Well, we're starting a new QUILT year with a new Board--A new start, so to speak. I think we should all look at this as an opportunity to sort of make resolutions regarding our involvement in our guild. There are many avenues of service, both formal and informal from which to choose. It could be resolving to invite one person a month to come to a meeting or resolving to attend a Super Saturday Sew In. I think we have an amazing guild, but we can make it better. When I agreed to be President, I made a BIG resolution to try and serve the guild as best I could. I promise you to do my best. I want all of you to resolve something--maybe you already have. I ask that each of you let me know what your resolution or resolutions are. Don't tell me at the meeting--send me an email, message me on Facebook, write me a note and give it to me-something tangible that will make it more of a commitment for you and something I will remember (maybe). Could you do that for me?

I am so honored to be your president for the next two years. I have been a member of this guild for almost 16 years. I have learned so much, made so many friends, laughed, cried and just in general felt I was a member of a family, a family of quilters. I hope you all feel that way and if you don't, let me know and I will do my best to change that. We are all in this together -- "United we stand, divided we fall." (Aesop) I fall enough in real life, Lord, help me not to fall in quilt life!

I love you guys and can't wait to see all of you Thursday the 27th!

Kathy



June Birthdays

- 1 Rose Lawrence
- 1 Judy A. Moore
- 4 Jo Ann Collier
- 5 Mary Pumphrey
- 9 Pat Klinger
- 11 Sandra Vetter
- 27 Therese Ramsey

June 27th Meeting 7:00pm at St. John's Episcopal Church

Programs

The Piece Keepers, Dwanye and Su Bunch of Yukon Oklahoma will be our guests this month on June 27th, giving a program titled, "Keeping the Piece." They are known for their beautiful blended quilts and luscious fabrics and many of you may recognize them as venders at our quilt show. They will bring fabrics with them to sell so squirrel away some money!

We have a workshop scheduled for July with our guest speaker, Carla Timberlake. Contact me, Therese Ramsey, to sign up. This is guaranteed to be an awesome class!

The project photo is featured here: http://www.flickr.com/x/t/0096009/phot os/36907269@N02/4795723102/

Sign up for the Modern Crosses workshop given by Carla Timberlake Friday July 26, 9-3, location TBD in Springdale. Cost is \$35. This class will fill up fast!

Another workshop we have scheduled is August 23rd with Ann Hazelwood about learning time through color. This fabric and quilt dating workshop will be 9-12 noon, cost is \$25. Ann's website is ann.hazelwood@yahoo.com. If you'd like to get more information about this published and well known quilter.

Therese

Treasurer's Report

Q.U.I.L.T. Guild of NW AR
Financial Report - Submitted by Barbara Hamernik
May 1, 2013 to May 31,2013

Raffle Account to Date	\$6,056.58
Income	\$ 26.00
Ending Total in Raffle Account	\$ 6,082.58
Money Market Account	\$4,978.14
Interest	\$.42
Ending Total MM Account	\$ 4,978.56
Checking Account	\$9,827.29
Income	\$ 00
TOTAL Income	\$9,827.29
Expense	
Quilt Show Expense Administrative Meeting Rental Post Office Box	\$ 998.74 \$ 24.10 \$ 75.00 \$ 54.00
TOTAL Expenses	\$1,151.84
Ending Total in Checking Account	\$ 8,675.45

TOTAL OF ALL 3 ACCOUNTS \$19.736.59





Super Saturday!

We have a Super Saturday coming up this Saturday, June 22nd, from 9 am to 3 pm at NTI. Toni Fenton will be teaching Pretty in Pink. Cost is \$10. Contact Toni for a supply list.

Sunshine and Shadows

- Barbara Hamernik has a new grandchild! Congratulations to you and your family Barbara!
- Valerie Doiel's husband had heart surgery and is doing well. Please remember this family in your thoughts and prayers.

Page 3

Board Meeting Minutes

6-03-2013

President Kathy Garringer called the meeting to order.

Those present were: Kathy Garringer, Melissa Davis, Betty McKee, Lou McClellan, Janice Berry, Mattie Sweat, Nora Krein, Sheila Bayles, and Rose Lawrence.

<u>Treasurer Report:</u> Barbara Hamernik is in Florida helping her daughter-n-law and will email the report for the newsletter.

Janice Berry, Melissa Davis and Betty McKee volunteered to review the audit.

The Board will wait till next month when Barbara has returned to discuss moving some money into a money market account.

The new Board Members will meet at Arvest Bank on Hwy 412 in Springdale on June 27th at 5:15 p.m. to sign the bank signature cards.

The Board discussed renewing the yearly membership to Heartland Network. This is a valuable tool to reach teachers through their meetings in Kansas City and their website. The Board decided to renew the \$35.00 yearly membership to Heartland Network.

<u>Newsletter:</u> Melissa Davis needs all information for the newsletter at least one or two weeks before the next meeting on June 27th.

<u>Program:</u> Peacemakers from Yukon , OK will give the program in June.

<u>Cuddly Quilts:</u> Kathy Garringer will bring all the items she has to the Thursday meeting for the committee. Nora Krein stated she is working on a quilt pattern with (3) sizes baby, twin, and queen and discussed the idea of working together to make kits for these quilts to help disaster victims.

<u>Kitchen:</u> those with June birthdays will bring refreshments to the meeting on June 27th.

<u>Blog:</u> Sheila Bayles stated that she will give access to those that wish to update their own pages of the blog. She will also update the new board contact information.

<u>Retreat to the Hills:</u> the retreat will be at the Nature Center on October 10-13, 2013.

<u>Super Saturday Sew In:</u> June 22, 2013 with Toni Fenton.

Vendors: Peacemakers, Yukon , OK

<u>Ways and Means:</u> there was very little left over. Nora Krein suggested a "Boutique" area at the next quilt show, where our members could bring their homemade crafts to sell.

Membership: It was suggested that the guild needs to publicize the new partnership with Har-Ber High School Quilt Club. It was also suggested that the guild needs to provide handouts or cards explaining the different areas of the guild for new members and visitors. Nora Krein suggested having a poster made about the guild to place in local quilt shops to help promote the guild and increase membership.

Other business: Melissa Davis is starting a quilting club with students at Har-Ber High School to help bridge cultures and help them become more involved in the community. Sheila Bayles suggested looking at future meeting programs and find one that might interest the students and have them attend. The Board decided to partner with Har-Ber High School Quilt Club.

Kathy Garringer will ask the church if they have a small platform the guild could use or about the possibility of the guild having one built that would raise the speakers so that everyone can see better.

More people are needed each meeting to be holders during the programs.

The meeting adjourned at 7:12 p.m.



The Q.U.I.L.T. Guild of Northwest Arkansas

P.O. Box 1641 Rogers, AR 72756

